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The Councillors of Pulham St Mary Parish Council met for the Monthly Parish Council Meeting 
on the 10th December 2019 at The Pennoyer Centre. The meeting commenced at 7.30 pm. Report as follows; 

 
 

 

• Apologies were accepted from Cllrs Hudson, West, Buridge and Langshaw. Cllr Albon chaired the meeting. 

• Declaration of interest were received on agenda items relating to the Pennoyer’s and the parish website. 

• Minutes of the November meeting were agreed and signed as a correct record.  

• All news items and records have been updated on the parish website.  

• The fingerpost sign refurbishment project, Community Infrastructure Levy, funded projects and conservation area 
appraisal are all ongoing. 
 
Reports  
The Chairman/District Cllr Hudson provided a report, identifying VE day grants up to £200.00, currently available 
from South Norfolk Council, for events/activities held between 8 & 10th May 2020 to mark the 75th anniversary of the 
end of the Second World War.  This item will be included on the January agenda 
 
Cllr Albon reported on the meeting with Sargent Butler and PC Phillips. Council are concerned on the cost from the 
parish precept, to repair assets damaged through vandalism. The council are therefore working with the safer 
neighbourhood team to monitor/manage the recent low level anti-social behavior in the village. It is important all 
criminal incidents are reported to the police. Parishioners can make reports to SNTharleston@norfolkpnn.policed.uk  
 
Public Forum  
One parishioner attended to observe the meeting and was updated by Council on current matters. 
 
Matters for consideration 
 (full planning details on parish website) 
2019/1827 Kings head – rejected 9/12/19 
2019/2136 Barn at Kemps Farm - refused 10/12/19 
2019/2175 & 6 Oak Cottage Garlic Street- approved with conditions 
No New planning applications 
 

• Council considered options for updating the parish website, potential funding available from CIL funding awarded in 
October 2019 (2019/1051 & 2019/1462 - £1012.37) and the opportunity to promote community involvement to a 
wider audience through this project. 

• Cllr Scanlan and Albon updated council on the install of the new bin and repair to the second bin, gate and ‘No Dog’ 
signage at North Green Play area. Safety fencing will be replaced around the roundabout site, following previous 
vandalism but infilling of the safety matting will be postponed until after the install of the new equipment. 

• Council perused the draft budget for 2020/21, this matter will be considered at the January meeting when precept 
request for 2020/21 will be ratified.  
 
Accounts 

• The accounts for December were presented, approved and payment signed. Details available on the parish website. 
 
Other Reports 

• No further reports provided on Sports and recreation or SAM. 

• Cllr Scanlan is working with NCC community & Environmental services, reporting damage on parish Public Rights of 
Way. 

 
Full draft minutes will be available on the parish website and displayed at the post office prior to the meeting on 
the 14th January 2020.          Report prepared by Lisa Shulver 11/12/19                                                                                                               
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